Madgwick & Dottridge

Architectural and Planning Consultants Building Surveyors

SHBNDP Steering Committee c/o Southborough Town Council, Southborough Civic Centre Council Offices, 137 London Road. Southborough, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 0NA

22nd January, 2025 AM/SK

Dear Sirs,

The Farm Office, Barden Dell Farm, Barden Road, Bidborough, Royal Tunbridge Wells Kent TN3 0LJ

Tel: (01892) 510111

Email:

Delivered by Hand 22.1.25

Camp Field, Birchwood Avenue - Southborough & High Brooms Neighbourhood Plan Re:

We have sent over 3 emails to Nick Woollett the Chair of the Steering Committee (attached) regarding the inclusion of the above site in the Southborough & High Brooms Neighbourhood Plan and to date have received no reply to our request to speak to someone about this or acknowledgement that the emails have indeed been read.

We contacted Cllr Richard Stewart as suggested by the Town Clerk as we had not heard from Mr Woollett for his assistance, in addition asked that it be noted that the covering letter sent to our Clients on behalf of SHBNDP is showing a telephone number which is linked to a Council in Hertfordshire which is obviously incorrect.

We look forward to hearing from someone on this as a matter of urgency before the Consultation period ends on 31st January, 2025.

Yours faithfully,

A. MADGWICK MCIAT., C. Build E M MCABE MADGWICK & DOTTRIDGE

Enc.

